TODAY’S DATE HERE
To:  Members of the ____________ Council
We are writing to inform you of a major fossil fuel development project that poses significant environmental, economic and public health and safety risks and impacts to our community and our neighbors in Northern NJ. Tennessee Gas Pipeline L.L.C. (TGP) has proposed a major expansion of their East 300 Pipeline which runs through Sussex, Passaic, and Bergen Counties. The proposal includes construction of a new compressor station in West Milford adjacent to the Monksville Reservoir, and construction of a new 20,000hp gas-powered turbine at an existing compression station in Wantage Township. The goal of the project is to push more gas at higher pressure through TGP’s existing 65 year old pipeline to New York, at the serious risk of dozens of North Jersey communities.

If the proposal moves forward, it would pose a significant risk to the health and environment of communities around the compressor sites because of the harmful air pollutants released by the compressor. The West Milford compressor station would be built within 300 feet of an exceptional value stream and adjacent to the Monksville Reservoir in the NJ Highlands. Runoff from construction and ongoing storage of large quantities of fuels and chemicals poses a serious pollution threat to the drinking water supply for more Millions of North Jersey residents. Moreover, the proposed compressor expansion sites are located near residential homes and public roads, and there have been several documented instances of these facilities catching fire andeven  exploding in NJ and elsewhere around the country, posing a serious risk to homes, property and public safety. Moreover, many portions of the East 300 pipeline are over 65 years old, well beyond its 50 year useful lifetime. Pumping higher volumes of gas at a greater pressure through this outdated pipeline system poses severe risks of leaks and even explosions along the pipeline route through densely populated residential areas.
We would like the opportunity to make a brief presentation at an upcoming council work session to share further information about the risks and impacts this project poses to our community and our neighbors. Thank you in advance for your consideration and we look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,
